
 

 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

CITY COUNCIL OF PLEASANT VIEW CITY, UTAH 

 

November 16, 2021 

 

The public meeting was held in the city office at 520 West Elberta Dr. in Pleasant View, 

Utah, commencing at 6:00 pm. 

 

MAYOR:   Leonard Call 

 

COUNCILMEMBERS: Ann Arrington 

    Kevin Bailey 

    Steve Gibson 

    Dave Marriott 

    Sara Urry 

 

STAFF:   Debbie Minert   Amy Mabey (via Zoom) 

     

VISITORS:   Doug Clark   Phillip Nelsen 

    Casey Whiteley 

 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Dave Marriott 

Opening prayer, Reading or Expression of Thought:  Dave Marriott 

Declaration of Conflicts of Interest: 

 None 

 
1.   Canvass the municipal election of November 2, 2020. (Presenter: Mayor Call) 
 Mayor Call gave a summary of the election, including all total vote numbers for all 
candidates. 
  Motion was made by CM Bailey to accept the canvass of the election of Phillip Nelsen 

and Steve Gibson to two City Council seats. 2nd by CM Marriott. Voting aye: CM Arrington, CM 

Bailey, CM Gibson, CM Marriott, CM Urry. Motion passed 5-0. 

 Motion was made by CM Arrington to accept the canvass of the election of Leonard Call 

to the position of Mayor. 2nd by CM Bailey. Voting aye: CM Arrington, CM Bailey, CM Gibson, 

CM Marriott, CM Urry. Motion passed 5-0. 

 

2.   Fiber Optics workshop. (Presenters: CM Dave Marriott & CM Ann Arrington) 

 CM Marriott and CM Arrington gave an update of the direction that the Fiber Optic 
Committee is currently going in, including getting the opinions of all council members regarding 
fiber. There was an in-depth discussion among the council members, mayor, and Casey 
Whiteley from the fiber committee. The committee will take some of the information and ideas 
gathered from the discussion and come back with numbers and data to present to the Council. 
 
3.   Other Business. 
 The regularly scheduled City Council meeting will be moved from 11/23/21 to 11/30/21 
so that the Council can deliver 100 Thanksgiving meals to families on the 23rd. Weber Human 



 

 

Services will be coming to our meeting on 12/14/21 to talk to us about their ideas for a 
substance abuse treatment center at the charter school on the north end of Highway 89. There 
was a meeting about cemetery property.  
 
Motion was made by CM Arrington to adjourn. 2nd by CM Bailey. 
 
Adjournment 7:35 pm 


